Weekly meeting recap 8/10/2021	
The lovely Co Prez Norma rang the bell to kick off this weeks club service meeting!
Our fabulous Membership chair Maudie Walker led us in the pledge
We welcomed visiting Rotarian Dick Norquist (with a pending application) and Laura whom Maudie is also trying to recruit!
Charlie celebrated his birthday in the mountains with family and they played a lot of cards due to the smoke. He did have the fun task of changing a tire on the way home… 
Kyle celebrated his birthday at home since it was so smokey and created an outdoor movie experience with a hot dog cook out – very safe cookout! BTW.
Happy 80th Birthday to our prospective member Dick- he paid .50 for every year and he may very well be our clubs first bell ringer. 
Next week we will have Trisha Tillotson as our speaker
Ed recognized the fire team for their quick response and hard work on the River fire and became a bell ringer! Shannon also recognized fire teams and especially highlighted some that were home briefly from the Dixie Fire. Susan also recognized two from her team at Byers for working the Dixie Fire. 
“It was recommended that we as individuals could donate to the County Relief Fund for the River Fire Victims and Susan will run your donation through the club and bill you directly.  The donations will be accumulated and Susan will write a total check to the fund in our club's name.
 If you would like to make a donation this way, please email Susan directly,  rotarygvs@gmail.com. Please let Susan know the amount of your donation by noon on this Friday, the 13th!  Thank you for your generosity and giving heart.  It will make a difference to people in need. “ Carol Scofield

James’ daughter is headed to The Netherlands for a year plus for international studies! 
Melissa was a slacker with friends in town last week and a weekend trip to Napa, no time between wine and fun to write a recap.
David highlighted the Olympics and Molly Seidel for keeping up amid the humidity and high heat. 
Many local non profits are still in need of volunteers! Please let any of us know if you’re interested and we can connect you. 

Our first Club Service meeting was led by James and he did a fabulous job! Such a great job that Linda Melugin motivated Melissa to put together another girls golf team! You may have a runner up for spirit – certainly not for golf!
Glow golf will be on Friday, October 1st at the Nevada County Country Club. Tee off will be at 7PM and usually takes about 2 hours to get through the course. All of the holes will be shortened to Par 3’s since we will be in the dark. 
Need help with the set up around 5 to put out around 6-700 flow sticks and Kyle will need help on a day for a battery check. Contact James or Kyle if you’re able to help out. 
Golf ball drop grand prize winner is $1000- tickets are selling for $20 a piece so don’t forget to sell sell sell!!

Norma has a great fundraising idea of wine tasting! Please contact her if you’re interested in being on the committee. 
“The best way to find yourself, is to lose yourself in the service of others.” —Mahatma Gandhi

Thanks all for all you do every day!

YIR Norma and Melissa

